
	Great Demand in Nepal

On our recent visit (December 2004), we were made aware of the massive demand from government schools in the rural area in which we work.  When we arrived, there was a list of 28 schools asking for help with a range of projects.  We had to prioritise our visits and were able to visit 10 of these.  We have agreed to fund four projects initially and another four once these are well under way.  Further details of these projects are enclosed in this newsletter.  We will also be posting a selection of photos onto our website.

Opening ceremonies for Janta and Santi Srisana Schools

Our last newsletter described the projects at Janta and Santi Srisana Schools.  Janta School project was completed in 2004 at a cost of £1435 and was our first project in Danda, a village apx 40 km west of Narayanghat in central Nepal.  Santi Srisana School is in the nearby area of Rajahar.  At both these schools, we built blocks containing two classrooms.  The project at Santi Srisana cost £1334.

On our recent visit we were invited to be guests at official opening ceremonies for the new buildings.  These were special days for both schools and also for us, as representatives of Children of Nepal.  We were made very welcome by the staff, children and members of the school and village committees, who all attended.  After a number of speeches, we were asked to cut red ribbons and inspect the classrooms and to declare them officially open!  

Everyone was extremely grateful for the support given by Children of Nepal and they asked us to pass on their sincere thanks to everyone who has helped raise money.  We were very touched by how appreciative these schools were – and how much the new facilities were needed. For this type of building work, there is little or no government money available, so our help is vital.        
	Nepalese Festival, Manchester

Children of Nepal had an exhibition stand at the 3rd Nepalese Festival in Manchester on 5th and 6th June 2004.  The festival was a great success, thanks to the hard work of all those who organised it.  There were many visitors to the Festival and the Children of Nepal stand had a continual stream of people asking about our charity work.  We held a small tombola from donated goods, we sold Nepalese clothing and crafts and had a donation box.  In total we raised £328 over the two days.  

Special thanks to Sheila Bull for holding a slide show to sponsor our stand and for donating Nepalese goods for us to sell.  We met many existing friends and supporters and also had a lot of interest in our projects from new people.  Many asked to be added to our mailing list, so we hope this newsletter will give you an update on the work we have been doing.  It was great to talk to others who are doing various kinds of charity work in Nepal.  There was a great feeling of working together to support those in Nepal in need of help, as well as celebrating the culture and traditions of Nepal. 

Janta Jan Sankhya School

In 2004, we agreed to build two classrooms at this school, 3 km from the main road at Danda village.  This is a large school, comprising Classes 1 – 10 and 900 pupils. Whilst in Nepal, we were invited to an official opening ceremony of the new classroom block funded by Children of Nepal (at a cost of £1394).  The children and teachers all made us extremely welcome.  It was great to see the classrooms in use and to realise how vital they have been to this school.

Including the two classrooms built by Children of Nepal in 2004, they still only have 10 classrooms and a staff room.  This gives an average of 90 pupils per class, though class sizes vary from 65 – 110.  They are desperate to build two further       (cont. over …)




        


	Janta Jan Sankhya School – cont.

classrooms, to enable them to split the two largest classes (Yr 6 and Yr 9).  The toilet block is also in extremely poor condition and needs to be replaced.  They have asked Children of Nepal to help with both these projects.  Having visited the school and seen the need the school has for the additional classrooms and toilet block, we are hoping to help them again in the near future.

Sponsored Bike Ride and Walk 

July 2004 saw the biggest Bike Ride and Walk held by Children of Nepal since we started this event in 1997!  In total there were 23 cyclists, 15 walkers and 10 supporters plus children involved on the day.  Our base camp was Ferry Meadows in Peterborough – this country park provides a great mixture of scenery and terrain for both cyclists and walkers.  The cyclists did a 10-mile circuit and the walkers 5 miles, both returning at about the same time to enjoy a relaxing Bar-B-Q.  

Well done to all our cyclists and walkers, who all worked very hard before the event collecting sponsors.  Once again, we were able to exceed the previous years total.  Thanks to a very generous top-up donation from Karen and Erik, we raised the fantastic total of £3000!  Thank you to everyone who was involved in any way, especially all our cyclists, walkers and those who sponsored us.  The event was a great success and we are very grateful for all your support.  Please try and get involved again this year – our provisional date is Saturday 16th July 2005.

Kalika School

Many of you may be aware that the Bike Ride was initiated by our friend Norman Cracknell.  Through his help and enthusiasm, this annual event has now raised over £12,000 since the first ride in 1997.  Sadly Norman died in March 2002.  We wanted to establish a project in Norman’s name, in honour of his memory and the support he gave to Children of Nepal.  

Kalika School was in need of new classrooms to replace a very old dilapidated block of classrooms.  We agreed to fund a new block containing three classrooms, which have been in use since early 2004.  The old classrooms were able to be demolished.  We visited this project in December and saw the completed classrooms in use with an inscription stone bearing Norman’s name.  
	Donations – big and small

A very big thank you to all those who have made donations to Children of Nepal.  All of these, whatever the amount, are vital in helping us to continue the work we are doing in Nepal.  We are always surprised by the generosity of all those who donate.  We have some who give a regular amount, others who have given repeated ad hoc donations, others who have donated substantial amounts and also anonymous donations.  Some supporters collect loose change and donate this.  We have recently received a huge donation of £850 in memory of the donor’s husband who died in November.  

Also, a new scheme set up by Karen Roem of Roem Limited involves her committing a donation to Children of Nepal for every evaluation form returned by participants on her IT training courses.  This is a fantastic commitment by Karen and has already resulted in donations of £201.  We are very grateful for all these contributions.  We do ensure that every penny raised goes directly to our projects in Nepal – so your money really is making a difference to the education and lives of Nepalese children.

Nepal Rastriya School, Danda

This is a primary school with Classes 1 – 5, which has been established for 15 years.  Last year it moved to a more suitable site, where they were able to build 5 new classrooms and a staff room.  They have asked us for help with fencing to make a proper compound for the school.  Currently the school land is open and cattle graze on it constantly.  Fencing would secure the compound, keep the animals from the playground area and make the school safer and more hygienic for the kids.  We have agreed to pay up to £200 for this project.

Special Thanks

Special thanks go to Ganga and Kamala Pandey in Nepal for everything they do for Children of Nepal, and also to Alan Cowburn for looking after our website – check out www.children-of-nepal.org.uk.

Publicity in Nepal

In recent months Children of Nepal has received lots of publicity in Nepal about the projects we have set up.  This has involved TV, radio and local and national newspapers, including an interview with Nara and Sue for Kantipur and the Kathmandu Post in Dec.

	Prithvi Lower Secondary School

This school was established 25 years ago as a primary school, offering Classes 1 – 5.  Seven years ago they were able to develop the school further in response to demand.  They now have nine classes (nursery through to Class 8) and 422 pupils.  There are six classrooms that are in reasonable repair and five very old classrooms in a block, two of which are unusable.  This leaves three classrooms that are in a very poor state and can only be used in good weather.  In bad weather these classrooms cannot be used and either the children have to be sent home or classes have to double up and share classrooms.  The school have asked us for help in building three classrooms to replace the three very dilapidated ones.  Stone to help with some of the building work is available locally and will be provided by the school.  Children of Nepal will provide the remaining materials, enabling this project to go ahead at a cost of apx £2000.

The school were delighted when we agreed to fund this project, which is desperately needed.  They arranged a special ceremony to lay the first foundation stone.  This blessing ceremony comprised various rituals.  We were able to attend this ceremony and Sue was honoured to be asked to lay the foundation stone.  To celebrate the occasion, everyone involved (pupils, teachers, school committee members and other local representatives) enjoyed a fantastic display of dancing by a local group of dancers and musicians – they even persuaded us to join in.  Once again we were very pleased to be able to represent Children of Nepal and to be able to support this school project. 

Dibya Jhoti School

Dibya Jhoti School is a primary school offering Classes 1 – 5.  They have 9 classes and apx 530 pupils.  The class sizes vary from 35 – 95 in each class.  This school also has a desperate need to replace a very old dilapidated classroom block and currently have no funds or sources of income to enable them to do this.  We have agreed to fund a new block containing two classrooms so that the children can learn in a safe and appropriate environment (estimated cost is £1800).  We were very pleased to be asked to help lay the foundation stone at this school also at a special ceremony to mark the occasion.
	Devchuli School

This primary school at Rajahar in central Nepal had previously raised funds to embark on building a two-classroom block.  Unfortunately the teacher leading the fund- raising died and only enough money was available to complete the foundations and the pillars.  We have agreed to provide materials (at an apx cost of £1200) so that this project can finally be completed.

Bhote-Majhi Community

In October 2001, we started our work with this community by establishing a small school to teach Nepali language to the children here (whose first language is Bhote or Majhi).  This would enable them to progress to the local primary school.  The Church of the Ascension in Warrington pledged to raise money for Children of Nepal for a period of five years and agreed to support the Bhote-Majhi project by building a basic classroom and paying fees for a teacher at the start.  

The following year, the district council agreed to fund the teaching costs and also built a more permanent classroom.  However the community have now asked us for help with building a toilet block, as there currently isn’t one.  Once again, the money donated by the Church of the Ascension will be used for this project, which will develop this school further.  Nara was able to visit the community in December.  All that are involved are extremely grateful to all at the Church of the Ascension for their support.

Sponsorship of children in Nepal

Children of Nepal is continuing to arrange the sponsorship of the education of a number of children, ranging in age from 5 – 16.  These sponsorships have been set up where individuals here have asked us if they can help by funding the education of a child in Nepal.  The children are from families that need help and cannot afford to send their child to school. For these children and their families, it gives them the chance of an education that they probably would not have otherwise.  The families are extremely grateful for all the support they receive, from people they do not even know.

We also continue to work closely with Steve and Lizzy from the Sarimilla Trust, to set up sponsorship arrangements for children they are funding.
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